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Our general meeting is Wednesday, June 20, 2018,   

at 7 p.m. at the Salinas Airport .  8 p.m. for movie 
located @ 0 Mortensen Ave., Salinas.  Directions:  
Coming From CA-1 North Take Highway 1 
through Castroville & connect to 183 to Hwy 101 
South.  Exit Airport Blvd (326A).  Turn left onto 
Airport Blvd., right on Skyway Blvd, 3rd right on 
Mortensen Ave. Coming from CA-1 South  Use 
Highway 101, take Airport Blvd 326A, right on 
Skyway Blvd, 3rd right on Mortensen. 

The Ninety-Nines Mission Statement: 

"The Ninety-Nines is the international organization 

of women pilots that promotes advancement 

of aviation through education, scholarships and 

mutual support while honoring our unique history 

and sharing our passion for flight." 

June 20th meeting at the Salinas Air-

port will start at 7 p.m. in the airport lobby.  

At 8 p.m. we are planning to use the  Confer-

ence Room to watch the move Mercury 13.  

See May’s Logbook for the write-up of that 

film.  Some of the ladies in the movie were 

know by our members so it should be interest-

ing to hear their comments.   

If you can only make it for the movie, it is only 

one hour long. 

June—Joanne 

(Alice brought 

May’s) 
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Chair: Joanne Nissen  

Vice-Chair: Mona Kendrick  

Secretary: Kay Harmon 

Treasurer: Alice Talnack 

Past Chair: Claudia Contreras 

Logbook Editor:  Jeanne Sabankaya 

Deadline:  5th of each month for the 
current month’s publication. Send info 
to jeannesabankaya@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 Committee Chairs 

Aerospace Education: 

Alice Talnack 

Air Marking: 

Michaele Serasio  

Scholarship: 

Alice Talnack 

Membership:Carolgene Dierolf 

Historian: ????? 

Librarian:  Laura Barnett 

Scrapbook:????? 

Aviation Activities: Mona Kendrick 

Legislative: Alice Talnack 

WebMistress: Gabrielle Adelman 

Public Relations Coordinator: 

Carolyn Dugger 

Hospitality Chair: 

Joanne Nissen 

 

Monterey Bay  Membership Donations 

Thank you for contributing to the goals and operations of 
our chapter. 
As always, your support for all that we do to promote avia-
tion is greatly appreciated. 
 
Our new fiscal year started July 1

st
.  Time to make that 

yearly donation of chapter dues.  
 
Make checks payable to the Monterey Bay 99s.  
Mail to: Alice Talnack, 140 Dovewood Lane, Aptos, CA. 
95003 
OR, bring your chapter donation to the next MB Chapter 
meeting.
 
The following members have donated dues for 2017-2018. 
 
Monterey Bay Yearly Chapter Dues and Donations 
7/1/2017 – 6/30/2018 
 
Adelman, Gabrielle - Bachman, Marjorie  -  Bamber, Demi 
- Barnett, Laura  -  
Chauvet, Sarah -  Dierolf, Carolgene  -  Dugger, Carolyn – 
Eismann, Mary Ellen - Harmon, Kay – Harris, Leritha –
Hendrickson, Jeanne  - Hsia, Lynne  -  Levandoski-Byers, 
Theresa -       Nissen, Joanne -   Purvis, Sue  -  
Sabankaya, Jeanne  -  Saylor, Mary - Serasio, Michaele - 
Talnack, Alice   - Taylor-Home, Sophia 
 
Your name could go here… 
 
Other Ways to Support the Monterey Bay Chapter - 
Spread the word to friends and family 
 
Our newest fundraiser is bottled water. See our MB99s la-
bel in the Logbook. 
 
Shopping on Amazon? – Use Smile.Amazon.com to place 
your order. 
Select the Monterey Bay Chapter of the Southwest Section 
of the Ninety-Nines as your charity to support. 
 
CrowdRise – is another fundraiser for our chapter. 
Visit – 
https://www.crowdrise.com/flight-training-scholarships-for-
women2/fundraiser/southwest-section-of-the-ninety-nines-
inc#the-story 
 
to make a donation. Join the team. 
 
Your donations are tax deductible. 

https://www.crowdrise.com/flight-training-scholarships-for-women2/fundraiser/southwest-section-of-the-ninety-nines-inc#the-story
https://www.crowdrise.com/flight-training-scholarships-for-women2/fundraiser/southwest-section-of-the-ninety-nines-inc#the-story
https://www.crowdrise.com/flight-training-scholarships-for-women2/fundraiser/southwest-section-of-the-ninety-nines-inc#the-story


  

3  

Prop Wash 

     By Joanne Nissen  

    

 

 

 

 

Prop Wash          June 3, 2018 

 

We will be having a movie night when we meet on the 20th of June in Salinas.  
Talked about at last meeting and thru Carolyn's generosity, we will be watching 
Mercury 13 at 8 pm....that is the story of the 13 gals that underwent the same test-
ing the original Mercury astronauts did.  Our meeting will begin at 7pm in the 
Lobby of the Salinas Terminal, then migrate over to the conference room as the 
previous group of fly tiers depart.  (Ties as in fishing.)    More social activities for 
the chapter will occur when we gather July 15th at WVI at Theresa's hanger for a 
potluck...mark your calendar!! 

 

Elections are over, couple of hold overs for the Chapter and we welcome two new 
officers.  At  our coming meetings we will continue our projects and discover new 
ones. 

 

Blue skies and tailwinds!!             Joanne 

 

 

 

Hi everyone.      
 
I was watching AOPA’s ‘Live” program last night….it comes out late in the week 
and I was getting around to viewing it.  FLASH!  OPPA is partnering with 
CAU….California Aviation University…that several of us toured at the Bakersfield 
Airport while we were attending the Southwest Section meeting the end of 
April.  This is a FULL 3 year scholarship for a high school student intent on a pilot-
ing career.  Short window to apply! 
 
SPREAD THE WORD!!  
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Member Activities 

Alice Talnack—SWS mtg Bakersfield (4/29-4/31), 

 Drone pilot certification (5/13 

Kay Harmon—Install Jim Chapell bench SNS 

 4/20, SNS airport commission 4/26, SNS 

 Airport Safety mtg 5/2, SOPA 5/8 

Michaele Serasio—finished airmarking SNS, SWS 

 mtg Bakersfield 4/29-4/31 

Carolyn Dugger 

Mona Kendrick—local flying 

Laura Barnett—library maintenance 

Theresa L/B—SWS mtg Bakersfield 4/29-4/31,          

 airmarking 

Jeanne Hendrickson—SWS mtg Bakersfield 4/29-

 4/31 

Jeanne Sabankaya  - SWS mtg Bakersfield 4/29-

 4/31, Logbook, homestudy 

  

 

Monterey Bay 99s Election Results 

 

Here are our recent election results. Joanne N remains chapter chair. Jeanne S will be our new vice chair. 
Demi B will be our new secretary.  Alice T will remain treasurer. They have been notified by phone. 
Congratulations to you all.  
 
Save the date July 15th. We will honor  the new board and present to them their  new badges. It will 
be at Theresa's hanger. More info will follow. I also want to thank Joanne and Alice for their support in 
the election process.  
 
See you all soon Jeanne H. 

 

 

 

 

June 23rd 

10 a.m.—2 p.m. 

The following is provided at the request of the all 
volunteer Watsonville Emergency Airlift Command 
Team. 
  
"The purpose of this exercise is to further test our 
procedures and get members more familiar with 
them.  We will have some city and county observ-
ers to see what we can do and how we work.  We 
would like some volunteers commit to participat-
ing.  We plan to run from 10am to no later 
than 2pm. 
 
We would like a minimum of six pilots and planes 
to fly missions. We also need a ramp manager to 
marshall aircraft and track where things are. 
Discount for fuel used in the exercise. 
 
Even if you don't or can't commit, feel free to 
come on the 23rd if you find you can.   
 
Feel free to forward this to a friend who might 
want to join WEACT at: http://
www.emergencyairlift.org/." 
 

If you have any questions please don't hesitate to con-
tact the airport office.  
 ~ KWVI Management  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ATHfRATt8UyRNNA7y8xAviWILzBwtarKxcQQiXtceTkX5KusA2E2UaKXTuKIYUa_b_P_ASCCzWIykYl6r6g0_xeptNS-gjL8hbVT9gAuwdWPi8O0HMke8UzKdkx7sTwrvO64NsW0MCpthpuRlEW9KVu-ofi_7TiGphWJf5juagD_rzlJtH2iZA==&c=p1uJoq6kPcESfXAXxzOCVtrJsD1-Nc_ynsrnCL6Uw
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ATHfRATt8UyRNNA7y8xAviWILzBwtarKxcQQiXtceTkX5KusA2E2UaKXTuKIYUa_b_P_ASCCzWIykYl6r6g0_xeptNS-gjL8hbVT9gAuwdWPi8O0HMke8UzKdkx7sTwrvO64NsW0MCpthpuRlEW9KVu-ofi_7TiGphWJf5juagD_rzlJtH2iZA==&c=p1uJoq6kPcESfXAXxzOCVtrJsD1-Nc_ynsrnCL6Uw
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Looking for something to do?  These activities were found on the internet. 

 

WISCONSIN 

Besides hosting the EAA Oshkosh spectacular in July, Wisconsin has other fun activities to consider, here’s 

a few. 

 

Every September, the Midwest Antique Airplane Club holds its private, invitation-only Grass-

roots fly-in.  The event is like a step back into time with the abundance of antique airplanes, a beautiful back-

drop, camaraderie, and hangar talk all bring you back to the good ol’ days.  Recently a Stearman from Santa 

Rose participated.  This event is held at Brodhead Airport (C37) in Wisconsin by EAA chapter 431.  Contact 

them for more details.  Www.eaa431.org/   

Alfred & Lois Kelch Aviation Museum  

The Kelch Aviation Museum is located at the Brodhead, Wis. Airport. Currently housed in six hangars, the muse-

um contains a unique collection of aircraft from the “Golden Age of Aviation”. The museum is currently open by ap-

pointment only until new museum building, is completed  but visitors will be accommodated most requests. Contact 

them to plan your visit.   kelchmuseum.org 
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As you may be aware, the FAA will discontinue the Direct User Access Terminal 

Service (DUATS II) Program on May 16, 2018. On that date, the AOPA Flight 

Planner, AOPA GO and other flight planning tools will no longer have the ability 

to brief or file via CSRA DUATS. Users should transition to using 1800WxBrief 

(Leidos Flight Service) for briefings and filing on or before May 16th to eliminate 

possible disruptions. Both the AOPA Flight Planner and AOPA GO are fully inte-

grated with 1800WxBrief. The online AOPA Flight Planner provides an interac-

tive, graphical briefing and can send flight plans to 6 of the top EFB apps on the 

market. New Leidos Flight Service accounts can be created for free from within 

the AOPA Flight Planner or AOPA GO. Instructions are provided below for link-

ing existing Leidos accounts or creating new Leidos accounts from within the 

AOPA Flight Planning Tools: 

Existing Leidos Flight Service Account (1800WxBrief): 

If you have an existing Leidos Flight Service account, enter the email address 

associated with that account in the Pilot Info section of the AOPA Flight Planner 

or AOPA GO. You may be asked to add AOPA as an authorized service provid-

er in your account information on the 1800WxBrief website (1800wxbrief.com). 

After entering your email address as noted above, additional instructions will be 

provided if provider authorization is required. 
Create a New Leidos Flight Service Account (1800WxBrief): 

If you do not have an existing account with Leidos Flight Service, enter the email 
address you would like to use for setting up a new account in the Pilot Info sec-
tion of the AOPA Flight Planner or AOPA GO. You will be asked to provide 
some additional information to finish setting up your account and will receive an 
email from Leidos Flight Service upon completion that verifies your new account 
was created successfully. No further authorization will be required when setting 
up a new 1800WxBrief account. 

If you have any questions or need technical assistance, please contact our digi-
tal products support specialist via phone or by submitting an online support tick-
et: 

Phone Support: 1.800.USA.AOPA (1.800.872.2672) 8:30a.m. to 
6:00p.m.Eastern time, Mon - Fri. The AOPA Flight Planning Products Team 

 
  Unsubscribe | www.aopa.org 

 
 

DUATS discontinued 

http://send.aopa.org/link.cfm?r=SZYDcAfgAcXL91OgYWCxBQ~~&pe=Ef3O39gTx8T-aPwKcQfxcJx4hddkVzzAgcNIqhic4Mcxyjr8lifoOVGWyAjLPHbiG7dLChttIVqLht_MNdhIWw~~
http://send.aopa.org/link.cfm?r=SZYDcAfgAcXL91OgYWCxBQ~~&pe=8vA9r_fYLpXQZLCpMsHjuSmnFlXYR8tenW5r9PXhZvCbPARLqbxlWNGXsLwCFnRwLb5u49XjutikpeBD3Cpt2g~~
http://send.aopa.org/link.cfm?r=SZYDcAfgAcXL91OgYWCxBQ~~&pe=LSpYvasvz7isWWwcYEnMnboC_ryV1lAL8YvzMzWT_jSh0EiB65Mre5ybwzVJwXFlatZs1fLvP2DIUohHsAfI_A~~
http://send.aopa.org/link.cfm?r=SZYDcAfgAcXL91OgYWCxBQ~~&pe=IjR9oRmHdC9JminW0Y-1ERpIdF7YTBn6o6y8cNK9LnA_6aM6waRbifVCfhbESYhE-qK81FTla1Jr9NshRENCpQ~~
http://send.aopa.org/link.cfm?r=SZYDcAfgAcXL91OgYWCxBQ~~&pe=4L657KoY1o78nWyeP-6M2EL1_cueGbYO1J0Q1gbWtRkR6TICLXStlEoeI6XiiF9UFD1Vyxz1g8tIUXrIfRryMA~~
http://1800wxbrief.com/
https://maps.google.com/?q=421+Aviation+Way+Frederick,+MD+21701&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=421+Aviation+Way+Frederick,+MD+21701&entry=gmail&source=g
http://send.aopa.org/link.cfm?r=SZYDcAfgAcXL91OgYWCxBQ~~&pe=3pdVniNgbiJ5rdZ5zSany-BGI7Q9-h3cXOmTOvrYVbOTjAwCz_SDw8IcfgW9Je5OEcl5S8VlTitx4e1xnjEjug~~&t=nqiwLLeXnmnMwbfhTPawxA~~
http://send.aopa.org/link.cfm?r=SZYDcAfgAcXL91OgYWCxBQ~~&pe=nwndIS8aEFfTKHzI6BPYE4B9O5KCVyPSzyhmXY2io8EnV7p5GEXQ3JJTam1J02lGzemWLrD7-CdlbLtlHKn-sg~~&t=nqiwLLeXnmnMwbfhTPawxA~~
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Bessie Coleman and the women pilots history shouldn't forget 
Karla Pequenino, CNN • Updated 26th January 2017 

 

(CNN) — Bessie Coleman broke multiple barriers when she took flight in 1921, and became the first African

-American woman to earn a pilot's license. 

Jan. 26, 2017 Google Doodle commemorates the 125th anniversary of her birth. Coleman was among a small 

group of female aviators in the early 20th century who successfully flew around the detours of racial preju-

dice and sexism to become queens in the air. 

Worldwide, only 3 percent of airline pilots are women, the Royal Aeronautical Society said last November. 

Recently, there's a move to change that. 

The obvious place to begin is by highlighting the achievements of those long-forgotten -- the women who ig-

nored the men who scorned them, broke through the restrictions society placed on them, and paved the way 

for Amelia Earhart. 

Queen B: Bessie Coleman 

Bessie Coleman set her sights high when she left rural Texas in 

her 20s. She moved to Chicago and worked as a manicurist, but 

it was her brothers' stories from World War I that piqued her in-

terest in flying. They'd make jokes about how French women 

were better than African-American women because they could 

fly. Those taunts became inspiration, but flight schools in the US 

denied her entry because of her race and gender, according to the 

Smithsonian. 

Very few American women of any race had pilot's licenses by 

1918, but those who did were often white and rich. Undeterred, 

she learned French and moved to Paris. In 1921, Coleman be-

came the first female pilot of African-American and Native-

American descent. 

Upon her return to the US she still faced discrimination and 

found work barnstorming, according the Chicago Defender 

newspaper. As a stunt pilot she dazzled crowds as she parachut-

ed from planes and performed aerial tricks. The pioneering daredevil was given the nickname "Queen Bes-

sie." 

She died at 34 in 1926 during a practice run with another pilot. About 10 minutes into the flight, as they were 
doing a dive, the engine stopped working and Coleman fell from the plane. While she never fulfilled her 
dream to open a flight school for future black pilots, Coleman's imprint on aviation history lives on. 

http://www.aerosociety.com/News/Insight-Blog/4897/Redressing-the-balance
https://airandspace.si.edu/explore-and-learn/topics/women-in-aviation/coleman.cfm
https://airandspace.si.edu/explore-and-learn/topics/women-in-aviation/coleman.cfm
http://www.biography.com/people/bessie-coleman-36928
http://www.biography.com/people/bessie-coleman-36928
https://airandspace.si.edu/explore-and-learn/topics/women-in-aviation/coleman.cfm
https://airandspace.si.edu/explore-and-learn/topics/women-in-aviation/coleman.cfm
http://sites.si.edu/exhibitions/exhibits/blackWings/blackWingsExhibitionProspectus.pdf
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Aviators' stories still unfolding 
More than 100 years after Harriet Quimby broke down barriers as the first woman to earn a pilot certificate, 
there are still very few women who choose flying as a career. 

Here is  one of them, whose story researcher and author Laurie Notaro dug up for her book, Crossing 
the Horizon.  

Miss America of Aviation: Ruth Elder 
Ruth Elder was known for her beauty and acting, but her real dream was to become the female version of 
transatlantic aviator Charles Lindbergh. 

Newspapers at the time loved to describe her as 'the pretty American girl' who refused to give up her dream of 
flying from New York to Paris. 

 

Elder refused to disguise herself as a man to become a pilot. Her popular hairstyle was known as 'Ruth Rib-
bons.' 

A woman out of her time, she even put flying above marriage. 

"Her husband complained that she devoted all her attention to aviation and none to her home," reported The 
Scotsman in 1930. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

But    

mechanical problems caused her monoplane, and dream, to crash in her last attempt on October 11, 1927. 

She survived, floating in the Atlantic Ocean, 360 miles from land before she was rescued. At the time, it was 
the longest flight ever made by a woman. 

"I knew if the venture succeeded it would lift me from obscurity. If it failed, and I went down, it would only 
be another useless life lost," Elder told the Sunday Mail. 

Her name, while often overlooked, will forever linked to the title "Miss America of Aviation". 

http://www.crossingthehorizonbook.com/
http://www.crossingthehorizonbook.com/
http://www.britishnewspaperarchive.co.uk/viewer/bl/0000748/19270919/006/0001
http://www.britishnewspaperarchive.co.uk/viewer/bl/0000540/19300925/421/0008
http://www.britishnewspaperarchive.co.uk/viewer/bl/0000540/19300925/421/0008
http://trove.nla.gov.au/newspaper/article/100131791?searchTerm=ruth%20elder&searchLimits=
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Bessie Coleman was 
the first female Afri-
can-American aviator 
in the world. At the 
time, American flight 
schools did not admit 
women or blacks so 
she moved to Paris to 
earn her license in 
1921. 

 

George Rinhart/Corbis Historical/

Getty Images 

Harriet Quimby in her monoplane after becoming the first female pilot in the US to 
earn a pilot's certificate in 1911. 

 
Library of Congress 
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Nailed it! 

 

Municipal Airport Open House 

Fire In The Sky returns! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Municipal Airport will open its doors next month, July 4th from 5:00pm until 10:00pm 
, to the citizens of our local area. As you may know, an "Airport Open House" is an important part of 
a General Aviation airport's community outreach effort.  
  
In years past, Watsonville Airport Open House events have showcased the value, viability and vital-
ity of our airport with a focus on the aviation assets that support the city, community and county.  
 
This year we will continue that tradition as law enforcement aviation assets from the California 
Highway Patrol and Santa Cruz County Sheriff will display their aircraft. Additionally air ambulance 
Calstar and the California Department of Forestry and Fire Protection (CAL FIRE) will bring aircraft 
to the field.  
 
No airport open house would be complete without a display of based aircraft. Watsonville Municipal 
tenants are encouraged to display personal, flying club, trainers and corporate aircraft. 
  
This year's Open House will include formation flyovers, food trucks/vendors and, given the later 
start, an early evening performance of "The Beast" a Jet Dragster powered by a Westinghouse J34 
jet engine. This performance will be followed by a fireworks display. In accordance with our "open-
house" format walk-in admission is free. Vehicles may park on the crosswind runway for $10.00. 
  
Given that aircraft operations continue, except during the flag jump, flyovers and pyrotechnic dis-
play, there are a number of logistical and access challenges to be considered. Tenants 
are encouraged visit www.watsonvilleairport.com  for details relative to field access and closure of 
Aviation Way. 
  
We look forward to seeing you on July 4th as we celebrate our nation's two hundred forty-second 
birthday, our Independence Day with "Fire In The Sky!" at Your Airport Open House. 
 
If you have any questions please don't hesitate to contact the airport office.  
  

~ KWVI Management  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w1hd1wtHS9hJF_kF8L59FXIBOBNWSdkrvpsMOG1u8hp9vLpKSki0Bwyup4eliYXVYrhVtjA1eSe7UpgKVlGsYEycNf-Ob3lR-rQ-UnVdSagpGJOnQy3UN88ddLMXibS1K_DMCO6XsVBBkPxvUAm1Uekyo4bkJDKXqtK1tyPBGXo3h1vpY077zQ==&c=FJaeCIyx73T36D5pHTXiCz1oqEl8f0BFNftw6qG6s
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Here are some 
photos of Sophia 
in the cockpit 
with Sean    
Tucker.   

You can see the 
sheer joy in her 
face as she gets a 
whole new per-
spective on the 
Salinas Valley!   



  

12  

 

Monterey Bay 99s - 
 
Our new chapter fiscal year will start July 1

st
.  Time to make that yearly donation of $20.00 for 

chapter dues.  
 
Examples of how your $20.00 donation is used throughout the year are: 
 
 We donate to the Women Pilots Museum, Amelia Earhart Museum, the 99s Endowment 
Fund and fund projects at our International Headquarters in Oklahoma City. 
 Locally, your dues help the chapter maintain our storage hangar, aviation library, monthly 
meeting locations, chapter supplies for various aviation presentations and activities, aviation relat-
ed toys for the KSBW holiday program, sponsor inductees to the Forest of Friendship, new mem-
ber badges and more… 
 And, our yearly Aviation Scholarship Program to a local female applicant seeking her pilot 
license or new rating. 
 
A great value for just a $20.00 donation for an entire year. 
 
How to donate: 
 
Make checks payable to the Monterey Bay 99s.  
Mail to: Alice Talnack, 140 Dovewood Lane, Aptos, CA. 95003 
 
OR, bring your chapter donation to the next Monterey Bay Chapter meeting. We also take dona-
tions via SQUARE.
 
Thank you for contributing to the goals and operations of our chapter. 
As always, your support for all that we do to promote aviation is greatly appreciated. 
 
Other Ways to Support the Monterey Bay Chapter - 
Spread the word to friends and family 
 
Our newest fundraiser is cased bottled water with a customized MB99s label. 
Contact Alice (cell 831-332-3549) for delivery. 
 
Shopping on Amazon? – Use Smile.Amazon.com to place your order. 
Select the Monterey Bay Chapter of the Southwest Section of the Ninety-Nines as your charity to 
support. Once you select Monterey Bay as your charity all future purchases will automatically be 
credited to our chapter. 
 
CrowdRise – is another fundraiser for our chapter.    Visit – 
https://www.crowdrise.com/flight-training-scholarships-for-women2/fundraiser/southwest-section-
of-the-ninety-nines-inc#the-story 
to make a donation. Join the team.  
 
All of these donations are tax deductible. 

https://www.crowdrise.com/flight-training-scholarships-for-women2/fundraiser/southwest-section-of-the-ninety-nines-inc#the-story
https://www.crowdrise.com/flight-training-scholarships-for-women2/fundraiser/southwest-section-of-the-ninety-nines-inc#the-story
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MONTEREY BAY 99s 

June 

Chapter Reports Due to International 

MB99s—History & Scrapbook Remembrance/Updates 

Identify pilots for Section Award @ Fall SWS meeting 

July 

International Conference 

Officer Installation—Bi-annual 

Membership donations due 

Share the Holidays—start collecting toys 

August 

Chapter Anniversary—August 14, 1965 

National Aviation Day—Orville Wright’s birthday  August 19th 

September 

Wings Over Watsonville 

Salinas Air Show 

Installation—Forest of Friendship 

October 

Southwest Section Fall Meeting 

November 

December 

Holiday Potluck/Party 

“Share the Holidays” aviation related toys for children drive 

Deadline for Scholarship Applications 

Day-after-Christmas, aviation toy shopping 

January 

Southwest Section Winter Workshop Meeting        

February 

Cookies for the towers & airport staff 

March 

MB99s Nominating Committee—Bi-Annual 

WIA 

April 

MB99s ballots distributed for new officers—Bi-Annual 

May 

Southwest Spring Section Meeting 

MB99s Scholarship Award & Luncheon 
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Election Results 

Thank you for taking your time to vote for your future Officers and Trustees of our Organization. The election re-
sults follow: 

President – Jan McKenzie, Colorado Chapter, South Central Section 

Vice President – Corbi Bulluck, Kitty Hawk Chapter, Southeast Section 

Secretary – Cathy Prudhomme, Houston Chapter, South Central Section 

Treasurer – Leslie Prellwitz, Chicago Area Chapter, North Central Section 

Directors – Robin Hadfield, First Canadian Chapter, East Canada Section 

                   Minnetta Gardinier, Iowa Chapter, North Central Section 

Nominating Committee – 

                    Susan Larson, Rio Grande Norte Chapter, South Central Section 

                    Erin Thompson, Kentucky Bluegrass Chapter, North Central Section 

                    Karen Weldon, NOLA Chapter, Southeast Section 

                    Mary Build, Katahdin Wings Chapter, New England Section 

                    Dianne Cole, San Joaquin Valley Chapter, Southwest Section 

99s Museum of Women Pilots Trustees – 

                    Monica Randolph-Graham, Fort Worth Chapter, South Central Section 

                    Lisa Cotham, NOLA Chapter, Southeast Section 

Amelia Earhart Memorial Scholarship Fund Trustee – 

                    Linda Mathias, Hampton Roads Chapter, Mid-Atlantic Section 

Amelia Earhart Birthplace Museum Trustee – 

                    Ann Shaneyfelt, Northeast Kansas Chapter, South Central Section 

Ninety-Nines Endowment Fund Trustee – 

                    Carol Andrews, Sutter Buttes Chapter, Southwest Section 

2018 Karen Johnson Solo Scholarship 

The 99s are accepting applications for the 2018 Karen Johnson Solo Scholarship.  This $3,000 scholarship provides 
funding for flight training through first solo and beyond for young women between 16-20 years of age (at any time in 
2018) who want to learn to fly.  Applications are due by July 1.  Information on how to apply and a scholarship flyer can 
be found at www.kjsolocholarship.com   We will award the scholarship at the July 24

th
 99s Aviation Appreciation Dinner 

at Oshkosh. www.99sOshkoshdinner.com.   

The Solo Scholarship has enabled the 99s to extend our outreach to college aviation departments as well as to high 

school students.  Each year dozens of applicants join the 99s. Please help us promote the scholarship by sharing this 

email with your chapter members and friends and encouraging them to post the following on social media: 

Check out the Karen Johnson Solo Scholarship for young women between 16-20 who want to lean to 

fly! www.kjsoloscholarshp.com   

http://www.kjsolocholarship.com/
http://www.99soshkoshdinner.com/
http://www.kjsoloscholarshp.com/
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   Calendar of Events (There are details of some events in the Logbook) 

2018  

Jun 15-17  AOPA Tradeshow Missoula, Montana 

June 20  99s chapter meeting & Mercury 13 movie—Salinas Airport 

June 23  10 a.m. W.E.A.C.T. (emergency training) @ WVI 

July 1   Fiscal year begins, remember your dues 

July 4   Fire In The Sky fireworks @ Watsonville Airport 5pm-10 pm 

Jul 3-7   International Conference in Philadelphia  

July 15   Installation party @ Theresa’s hangar 

Jul 23-29  EAA Air Venture, Oshkosh, Wisconsin 

Sep 14-16  AOPA Tradeshow Santa Fe, New Mexico 

Sept 21-22  Forest of Friendship 

Oct 5-7  AOPA Tradeshow Carbondale, Illinois 

Oct. 6   Young Eagles, SNS @ EAA201 

Oct 26-28  AOPA Tradeshow Gulf Shore, Alabama 

Nov. 11  Young Eagles—SNS @ EAA201 

 

2019   7/16-7/21 International  Conference in Dayton, Ohio 

2020   7/6-7/12 International Conference in Long Beach, CA 

2021   TBD International Conference in Jordan hosted by the Arabian Section 

 

 


